September 30, 1944. Dean D. M. Swarthout,

School of Fine Arts.

Dear Don:

You are wonderful to inform me regarding the two season tickets for the 1944-45 concert series. I am wondering, Don, if you won't be kind enough to assist me in the selection. Anywhere you select will be better than I can select because you know more about it. And it was extremely generous of you to pay the tax.

Now all I have got to do is to enjoy each one of the concerts to the maximum. Frankly, Don, I am going to ask you if you will kindly make the selection, and then I will call for them because you know where the acoustics are best.

With deep appreciation, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH